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Dear Hesper Kriibsen members,
As our group enters its 3rd season, I would like – as the new President – to thank our previous committee
members for their dedication and time over the past years.
Their experience, knowledge, but above all, their fantastic enthusiasm has made what our group is today:
· Carolyn as President,
· Gilio as Secretary,
· Pascale as Chef de Colonie Beavers,
· Gilles as Chef de Groupe and
· Mike as Assistant Chef de Groupe.
I wish to thank the existing committee members for their commitment to our group, but also for putting
their trust in me as the new Hesper Kriibsen President. Congratulations to Steffi for becoming the new
Secretary 😉
And of course, a big welcome to the new additions to our committee: Natalia and David.
It goes without saying, our group would not be what it is today without the leaders – THANK YOU for all
you do!
We will be communicating upcoming activities via our usual communication channels but if at any point in
time, parents feel like sparing some time to give a hand, feel free to reach out to the leaders in your kids
group or drop a note to the committee itself at comite@kriibsen.lu.
 
Thank you in advance!
Kind regards,
Delphine Parahy
President
Hesper Kriibsen
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Dear Beavers, Cubs, Scouts, Leaders, Parents, and friends from the Hesper Kriibsen,

A new scouting year is well on its way! We already had several meetings, with the highlight of this first
trimester of course being the Montée. Congratulations to our 4 Beavers that moved over to the Cubs and
our 7 Cubs that moved over to the Scouts. 

B-R-A-V-O! 

This scouting year is already the third year for the Hesper Kriibsen and we had some changes in our
committee and in the leaders-team. A big M-E-R-C-I to all that will leave us and a warm welcome to all the
new joiners!

The leaders have been very busy before the summer vacation was even over, to prepare an exciting list of
activities for all of us. In this newsletter you will find all the information that you need for the first
trimester, with even some extra dates regarding already known activities for the second and third
trimester.

Please feel free to send any questions you have to the respective branch-leaders or to cheffen@kriibsen.lu

You might notice that we changed the layout of our newsletter, to make certain that important
information is readily available, and we also added a few new topics.

I wish you a lot of reading fun and more important, even more fun during this new scouting year.

Lénks Patt,

Martin van der Valk
Chef de Groupe 
Hesper Kriibsen
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X-mas Market: 07-08/12/2024

Dinner in the Dark: 01/02/2025  

POW-WOW 2025: 12-13/07/2025

Save the date

Please don’t forget to pay your cotisation of either 50€ for new members (Foulard
included) or 35€ for existing members. 

Bank transfer to the KRIIBSEN account: LU08 1111 7447 9933 0000. Please
mention the name of your child(ren) with the payment. 

Cotisation important
information

Inscriptions and Fiches
médicales 

FICHES D’INSCRIPTION 
Please find here the link to the
fiche d’inscription: 

Fiche d’inscription FR

Fiche d’inscription EN

Health sheet En

Health sheet FR 

Health sheet DE

Facebook group 

Useful email addresses: 

cheffen@kriibsen.lu
beaver@kriibsen.lu
wellefcher@kriibsen.lu
scouten@kriibsen.lu

Website: kriibsen.lu

Information sources

FICHES MEDICALES 

You can hand them over directly to one of
the leaders or send them to the email

address of your children’s branch before
the 26th of October. 

There is also a WhatsApp group per branch
where all important information is

communicated. Please reach out to a leader
if you are not in there. 

https://www.kriibsen.lu/wp-content/uploads/filr/135/Grou%20doc%203%20inscription%20nouveau%20membre_FR_2022.pdf
https://www.kriibsen.lu/wp-content/uploads/filr/136/Grou%20doc%203%20registration%20new%20members_EN%202022.pdf
https://kriibsen.lu/wp-content/uploads/filr/134/Grou%20doc%202%20fiche_sante_individuelle_EN%202019.doc
https://kriibsen.lu/wp-content/uploads/filr/127/Grou%20doc%202%20fiche_sante_individuelle_FR.doc
https://kriibsen.lu/wp-content/uploads/filr/127/Grou%20doc%202%20fiche_sante_individuelle_FR.doc
https://kriibsen.lu/wp-content/uploads/filr/133/Grou%20doc%202%20fiche_sante_individuelle_DE.doc
https://www.facebook.com/groups/496939668602974/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/496939668602974/
https://www.kriibsen.lu/


Did you know that...

...the FNEL theme of the year is ´B.A.? Dat kann ech!´?

...our scarf is yellow and blue because the crayfish were cultivated in the Alzette,
blue for the river, yellow for the sand?

...that the name for our group, Hesper Kriibsen, has been chosen for the same
reason?

...the team that helped us out during the Montée needed to do a special education
to be allowed to work at heights?

...during the Hesper Kultur Summer we had a lot of volunteers helping us out to
support our group?

...at the end of the first season we had 55 members and 65 members at the end of
the second season?

...our 6 leaders are supporting on average 45 children during the meetings?

...we made our ´Dinner in the Dark´ a yearly returning event, with a new beneficiary
every time?

...if you have something for this section, you can send it to cheffen@kriibsen.lu?

 

Joke of the trimester 

Do you have a favorite joke that you want to share with the group? 

Send it before the 1st of December to cheffen@kriibsen.lu
We’ll chose the best one to be in the next Newsletter. 



We still have a lot of items that we found at the end of our Summercamp in the
home. If you are missing anything, come have a look. 

LOST AND FOUNDS 

Foulard d’Or 

Bonne Colonie 

Bonne Meute 

Leaping Wolf 

Patrull Vum Joer

Sensibadge 

Interested to see pictures of all our

awards? Have a look at our Facebook

Page.

Pow Wow Rewards 
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